
 

January 21, 2020 

Greetings and Happy New Year! 

The high school is preparing for the start of Phase II of our Capital Project.  Work will start in mid-January on 

an athletic entrance with a concession area and indoor restrooms for athletic events, as well as the 

construction of technology classrooms. This will impact parking in the south side parking lot between the 

gymnasium and the athletic fields.  As in Phase I, our families will notice the following temporary 

adjustments beginning January 27th. 

When you visit the high school: 

1) Athletic Event Parking – The construction of our current athletic parking lot near the gymnasium and 
the athletic fields will reduce the number of available spots for families to use during events.  There 
will still be an entrance available on that side of the building and additional parking in the Main lot on 
the west side (Tim Hortons and Beach Road).  No students should be dropped off or picked up on that 
side of the building. 

 
2) Parking During School Hours – If you are picking up a student or visiting the high school during the 

day please park in the parking lot in the front of the building.  Please do not park next to the 
sidewalks near the high school building.  We need to keep our bus and emergency vehicle access 
lanes open at all times. 
 

3) Parking During Arrival/Dismissal Hours -  If you are dropping off or picking up a student during 
arrival/dismissal please stay on the west side (Tim Hortons/Beach Rd) of the building so that our 

bus lanes remain open. 
 

4)  Handicap Access – If you are visiting during the school day and require wheel chair access please use 
the Main Entrance.    The District Office entrance will be open for high school athletic events after 
school hours. 

Thank you for your patience and understanding as we continue our remodeling.  We can’t wait until we can 

invite you in to see our new building! 

Sincerely, 

 

Christine Koch 

Principal, Lake Shore HS 


